
 
BARNSTABLE LICENSING AUTHORITY 

LICENSING HEARING MINUTES 
Town Hall Building, 367 Main Street, 2nd Floor Hearing Room, Hyannis, MA – 9:30 a.m. 

August 6, 2007 
 
A regular meeting of the Barnstable Licensing Authority was held on Monday, August 6, 
2007. Chairman Martin Hoxie called the meeting to order at 9:30 A.M.  He introduced 
Gene Burman, Vice Chairman; Paul Sullivan, Clerk; Dick Boy, Associate Commissioner; 
Thomas Geiler, Director of Regulatory Services and Licensing Agent, Lt. JoEllen Jason 
and Patrolman Steven Maher, Liaison from the Barnstable Police Department, and 
Christine Ade, Recording Secretary. 
 
Requests: 
 
One Day Wine & Malt and One Day Entertainment Licenses:  Application of Pamela 
Brimmer on behalf of the German-American Club of Cape Cod, P.O. Box 187, Hyannis, 
MA, for 9 One Day Beer & Wine & Live Entertainment Licenses (a band and dancing) 
on the following dates from 5:30 pm to 11:00 pm at the Fraternal Lodge, 1989 Falmouth 
Road, Hyannis, MA: 
 
          September 8, 2007 
          October 13, 2007 
          November 10, 2007 
          December 8, 2007 
          January 12, 2008 
          February 9, 2008 
          April 12, 2008 
          May 10, 2008 
          June 14, 2008 
 
No-one appeared for their application; it was continued to August 27, 2007. 
 
A motion was duly made by Gene Burman, seconded by Paul Sullivan, and a unanimous 
vote taken to continue the application of Pamela Brimmer on behalf of the German-
American Club of Cape Cod, P.O. Box 187, Hyannis, MA, for 9 One Day Beer & Wine & 
Live Entertainment Licenses (a band and dancing) on the following dates from 5:30 pm 
to 11:00 pm at the Fraternal Lodge, 1989 Falmouth Road, Hyannis, MA: 
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          September 8, 2007 
          October 13, 2007 
          November 10, 2007 
          December 8, 2007 
          January 12, 2008 
          February 9, 2008 
          April 12, 2008 
          May 10, 2008 
          June 14, 2008 
 
to August 27, 2007. 
 
One Day Wine & Malt License and One Day Entertainment License:  Application of 
Cathrine Macort on behalf of Cape Cod Maritime Museum, 135 South Street, Hyannis 
for a One Day Wine and Malt License and One Day Entertainment License (Sunday) 
for a Launch of Replica Catboat Sarah to be held at the Museum and parking lot behind 
the Museum on Sunday, September 2, 2007 from 4 pm to 6 pm. 
 
No-one appeared for their application.  It was continued to August 27, 2007. 
 
A motion was duly made by Gene Burman, seconded by Paul Sullivan, and a unanimous 
vote taken to continue the application of Cathrine Macort on behalf of Cape Cod Maritime 
Museum, 135 South Street, Hyannis for a One Day Wine and Malt License and One 
Day Entertainment License (Sunday) for a Launch of Replica Catboat Sarah to be held 
at the Museum and parking lot behind the Museum on Sunday, September 2, 2007 from 4 
pm to 6 pm to August 27, 2007. 
  
One Day Wine & Malt License:  Application of Carmen Diggs on behalf of Carmen’s 
Day Spa, 3878 Route 28, Marstons Mills, for a One Day Wine & Malt License for a 
meeting of the Cape Cod Chamber of Commerce on August 22, 2007 from 6 pm to 11 
pm. 
 
No-one appeared for their application.  It was not continued; if they want the event August 
22nd they must request a special meeting of the Licensing Authority to approve it. 
 
A motion was duly made by Gene Burman, seconded by Paul Sullivan, and a unanimous 
vote taken to deny the application of Carmen Diggs on behalf of Carmen’s Day Spa, 
3878 Route 28, Marstons Mills, for a One Day Wine & Malt License for a meeting of the 
Cape Cod Chamber of Commerce on August 22, 2007 from 6 pm to 11 pm until a special 
hearing can be held. 
 
Hearings: 
 
Extension of Closing hour – Daily Live and Sunday Entertainment Licenses:  
Hyannis Properties, LLC, d/b/a British Beer Company, 412 Main Street, Hyannis, MA  
Jacquelyn McCarthy, Manager, has petitioned the Barnstable Licensing Authority for 
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Extension of its Daily Live Entertainment License and Sunday Entertainment License 
from 12 midnight to 12:30 a.m. 
 
Jacquelyn McCarthy appeared for their application.  She is requesting hours to be 
consistent with all of Main Street.   Paul Sullivan asked for comment from the Police 
Department – Lt. Jason stated they are looking for more uniformity and 12:30 is fine as it 
is what most restaurants have. 
 
A motion was duly made by Gene Burman, seconded by Paul Sullivan, and a unanimous 
vote taken to approve the application of Hyannis Properties, LLC, d/b/a British Beer 
Company, 412 Main Street, Hyannis, MA, Jacquelyn McCarthy, Manager, for Extension 
of its Daily Live Entertainment License and Sunday Entertainment License from 12 
midnight to 12:30 a.m. 
 
Request for additional d/b/a:   Request of SPSS Enterprises, LLC, d/b/a Asa Grill, 
Scott Saulnier, Manager, 415 Main Street, Hyannis holding an Annual All Alcohol 
Common Victualler License for an Additional d/b/a, Reputation.   
 
Scott Saulnier appeared for their application.  Scott represented that the new signs are 
being requested for the entertainment area on the rear.  The sign has been approved by 
Historic and they have the sign.  Mr. Burman asked if it was two licenses; Mr. Saulnier 
stated it is one license.  Mr. Geiler stated he has no problem with it. 
 
A motion was duly made by Gene Burman, seconded by Paul Sullivan, and a unanimous 
vote taken to approve the application of SPSS Enterprises, LLC, d/b/a Asa Grill, Scott 
Saulnier, Manager, 415 Main Street, Hyannis holding an Annual All Alcohol Common 
Victualler License for An Additional d/b/a, Reputation.   
 
Other Business: 
 
Mr. Geiler reported that on the Kendrick’s appeal of the Licensing Authority’s decision 
regarding non-renewal of heir license – the day prior to the hearing the attorney for 
Kendrick’s requested it be continued as it would “most likely be withdrawn.”  However, we 
have received nothing yet.  It sounds like there may be a forthcoming notice from the 
ABCC that the Kendrick’s appeal has been withdrawn and that we would go back to the 
decision of no  renewal of their licenses. 
 
There being no further business, it was confirmed that the next meeting is on August 27, 
2007. 
 
Adjourned at 9:43 a.m. 
 
 
___________________________________ _________________________________ 
Christine P. Ade,  Recorder   Paul Sullivan, Clerk 
Barnstable Licensing Authority   Barnstable Licensing Authority 


